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                         GIVING THANKS 
 

 
A big Thank You to the Britt Broncos 4H group for making 

turkey decorations for all the residents. 

 

We had a visitor in our building handing out cherry and 

apple pie.  It was a blessing! 

 

Celebrating December 
 

 
 

Catholic Mass 

December 1  

 

Jeff Buege/Gospel Singer 

December 7 

 

Pearl Harbor  

Remembrance Day 

December 7 

 

Celebrating Bingo’s Birthday 

December 13 

 

Music Therapy/ Talia 

December 22   

 

Christmas Celebration 

December 23 

Island Fever Band 

 

Christmas 

December 25 

 

New Year’s Eve 

December 31 
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VETERAN’S DAY APPRECIATION 
 

 

Our veterans were all gathered to enjoy a good 

homemade breakfast. 

 

The Nords provided some great music to help us 

celebrate Veteran’s Day. 

We appreciate and honor all of you. 

Ray Baade-Army 

Herman Sweers-Army 

Alfred Baade-Army 

Don Tegtmeyer-Army 

Gail Parker-Army 

Paul Haverly-Army 

 

 

 
       Eagles win Championship 
 

 
 
What an exciting afternoon it was for 
our residents.  We had a great time 
watching the West Hancock Eagles 
win the high school football 
championship.  We even popped the 
bubbly to celebrate the win. 

 
 
 
            DINING ROOM FUN 
  

 

Marcia, our dietary aide is getting lessons from 

RuBee on how to do the Chicken Dance. 
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SHOW AND TELL DAY 
 

 

Harlan brought a clock that he made                    

from a piece of wood and a picture                     

from a wall calendar. 

 

 

Doris had satin Christmas balls that her     

mother crocheted around.  Doris thought            

these ball were about 40 years old. 

   

                                              
           AUTUMN SCIENCE 
 

 
 
Our science project for the month was about 
Autumn.  First, we had a discussion on how the 
leaves change color and how the leaves fall 
from the trees.  After that lesson we played a 
couple rounds of Autumn Bingo. 

 
 
 
           WORLD FOOD DAY 
 

 

Residents enjoyed some food from other 

countries on World Food Day.  We tried some 

hummus, kringla, egg rolls, salsa, and pizza 

bites.  
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        TENANT OF THE MONTH 
             Virginia Haberkamp 

 

 

Virginia was born in the Algona hospital on 

January 18, 1934.  She was raised in Garner with 

her 4 brothers and 2 sisters.  Virginia worked at 

Maben Insurance her senior year of high school.  

She met her husband Harlan while in high school 

where they dated for 3 years.  Virginia was 17 

when she married Harlan. They were married in 

December of 1951.  After they were married 

Virginia worked at Central States for a little while 

before turning all her energy into helping Harlan 

on the farm. They kept busy with farming and 

raising livestock.  Virginia and Harlan did travel 

south to Texas in the winter months for 10 years.   

They were married for 69 years and raised 2 

daughters and twin sons.  Virginia is a member of 

the United Presbyterian Church in Garner.  She 

was active in the Church attending various church 

groups and activities.  Virginia has been a 

member of the Summit House Family for 4 years. 

Congratulations Virginia on being Tenant of the 

Month! 

 

December Birthdays 
 

In astrology, those born from December 1–21  
are Archers of Sagittarius. The Archers are the 
travelers of the zodiac, curious and energetic, 
with open minds craving new experiences and 
challenges. Those born from December 22–31 
are Capricorn’s Goats. Like goats that perch  
on mountain crags, Capricorns are masters  
of self-control and responsibility. Intense focus 
and fortitude help them reach their goals. 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 
STAFF 
 
Cassandra Padilla         December 15th 
 
Alma Castor                  December 26th 
 
Vickie Nielsen               December 27th  
 
Dwight Anderson          December 29th  
 
 
      

            

 

Our Summit House Family wishes 

all of you a Happy New Year.   

As we start the New Year, let’s 

get down on our knees to thank God 

we’re on our feet. 



 
 

 


